L ABOR RELATIONS

UNITED STATES
F POSTAL SERVICE

January .23, 2019

Mr, Brian J. Wagner

President

National Association of Postal Supervisors
1727 King Street, Suite 400

Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Brian;

This serves as an update to cur January 9, notice concerning the Office of Workers'
Compensation's contract with First Script to provide the Pharmacy Benefit Manager (PBM)
program for work related injuries.

Individuals covered by this program were divided into two groups. One group received a letter
that use of the new benefits card would go into effect on February 1. The other group was
scheduled to receive a letter that use of the new benefits card would go into effect on March 1.

However, a bid protest was filed with the U. S. Government Accountability Office. Consequently,
in accordance with the Competition in Contracting Act, the latter group of employees will not
receive notice of the program change until the protest has been adjudicated.

Employees who were sent the new benefit card will use the First Script program. Employees who
were not mailed a new benefit card will continue to use the current program.

Please contact Bruce Nicholson at extension 7773 if you have guestions concerning this matter.

Sincer

Alan S. Moore
Manager
Labor Relations Policies and Programs

475 L'ENFANT PLaza SW
WasHmnGToN DC 20260-4101
WL USPS.COM




